	Blissfield Community Schools

2016 17 Regular Meeting
October 10, 2016


	A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of the Blissfield Community School District was held Monday October 10, 2016 in 
the High School Media Center.  Board President, Brewer
called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Scott Abbott, 

Craig Bettis, David Brewer, Tyler Dotson, Vicki Lombard, Tyler Wyse.  Members Absent: Bruce Carter; Others present: Superintendent Johnson; Executive Assistant, Susan Gniewkowski; and members of the public.
  
	Call to Order



	It was moved by Lombard and supported by Wyse to approve the 
October 10, 2016 Regular Meeting Agenda.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Dotson to approve the minutes of the September 12, 2016 Regular Meeting. 
Motion Carried.

President, Taylor Cantrell informed the board that Homecoming was a success and they will be working on preparations for a Winter dance in December along with helping St. Paul’s food drive.
The Board recognized Brian Sills as “District Employee of the Month” for his outstanding efforts and continual service to Blissfield Community Schools.
Middle School Principal, Cris Rupp and Social Studies teacher, Andy Ford gave the board an update on recent happenings at the Middle School.
It was moved by Wyse and supported by Abbott to approve 
payment of the October 2016 General Fund bills in the amount of $90,355.94 and the General Fund bills paid since last board meeting of $713,191.98 and Capital Projects of $104,929.41 and Interest Subsidy Payment of $125,452.25 for a total of $1,033,929.58. 
Motion Carried.

Angie Smelser, the new Middle School ELA teacher was introduced to the board.
Sara Smith, the new Elementary teacher was introduced to the board.

It was moved by Dotson and supported by Lombard to approve a district sponsored Geography Club.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Abbott and supported by Bettis to approve a trip to Europe during summer vacation if there is sufficient student interest.

Motion Carried.

Gross, Puckey, Gruel & Roof Auditor, Brian Nofzinger and Chief Financial Officer, Sharon Smith reviewed and recommended Board approval for the 2015-16 audited Financial Statements.  It was moved by Dtoson and supported by Lombard to approve the 2015-16 Financial Statements. 

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Wyse and supported by Abbott to approve an 
amount not to exceed $54,000 from fall student enrollment revenues to provide Performance-Based Staff Incentives.

Motion Carried.

There were no Committee Reports at this time.

There were no Public Comments from the audience at this time.

Superintendent Johnson gave a brief update to the board which included a final invitation for any Board member to attend the MASB Conference, Ogden Telephone’s generous donation again this year to be used towards technology in the school district, a letter from the State Superintendent congratulating Gary Koppelman on receiving the Presidential Award for Excellence in Mathematics and Science Teaching, as well as a letter from the State thanking us for participating in the Meet Up and Eat Up Summer Food Service Program.  This year’s Walk and Roll to school was again successful and Superintendent Johnson also stated how impressed he is with the talent the band displayed at the Marching Band Festival.  Superintendent Johnson thanked the Board for approving the one-time incentive bonus and said that it will be very much appreciated by all staff.
It was moved by Wyse and supported by Bettis to adjourn the meeting at 9:09p.m.

Motion Carried.
                                               _________________________

                                                 Secretary
	Approval of Agenda
Approval of the Regular Minutes
Student Council Update

Educational Highlights

Payment of Invoices
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District Sponsored Club
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Adjournment
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